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Nurturing Today's Young People,  
Inspiring Tomorrow's Leaders 

Welcome back to everyone, we hope you had a restful Easter break, and a 

wonderful Ramadan/Eid. We are now in Summer Term 1. (Where has this year 

gone!). This term is a very short one however we have lots of exciting events 

lined up!  

 

Reception Shine Time - 24th Apr 
What a pleasure it was to invite our reception parents in 
for ‘shine time’ today. The children loved sharing their 
phonics and writing books with their grown ups. Thank 
you to parents/carers for visiting.  

  



You must all be aware that His Majesty, The King’s Coronation is on 6th May. As a 

school, we will be delivering a range of activities to mark the Coronation of King 

Charles III. 

 

• We are having a good  old fashioned garden party with afternoon tea 

• We are coming dressed as kings and queens on the day 

• We are all making buntin to reflect the future and what the new King may 
bring in 

• All children to make and design their crown to wear for the day 

• KS1 – Classes are writing a letter to the King about his upcoming coronation or 
why it would be good to be king for a day 

• KS2 - One element of the Coronation process is that the newly appointed roy-
al will make an oath to serve the country.  Children will design and write their 
own oaths. Encouraging children to think of their ideal world and how they 
would help to uphold these ideals.  

• EYFS are making coronation cards 

• We are having a King and Queen parade from each year group and children 
will vote for the best one. 

• Garden games – lawn games will be set up and our Y6 children will earn their 
service points for the mini-diploma for helping in each class. 

• Garden gams – Bowls (something like croquet), Pin the 
crown on King Charles , relay races, musical statues 

• Union Jack picnic boxes  - children to bake their scones 
in the week prior to the event. 

• We are learning the National Anthem – we will sing 
this on the day. 
 



EYFS enjoyed learning all about King Charles and the coronation on 6th May. 
Mr Spalton was very impressed with their union flag art work and how well all 
the children concentrated to colour inside the lines and leaving no white bits!  



Year 6 have made King Charles III collages to celebrate the upcoming corona-
tion on 6th May. All the images used relate to either the royal family, London 
or the King himself. Well done year 6 - you did yourselves proud!  



What children eat and drink during their early 

years can affect their health for many years to 

come. General eating habits are formed in the 

first few years of life, so it is important that we 

encourage our children to eat nutritious food.  

As we head into the summer term, we are hoping for some lovely 

sunshine! Children will want to play outside. We have gathered 

some tips to stay safe this summer:  

• Drink plenty of water 

• Wear lots of sunscreen 

• Wear a sun hat  

• Wear sunglasses 

• Try to play in the shade 

• Make sure children are under adult supervision 

• And lastly don’t forget ice-cream!  



Triple A club 
If your child attends every single day and on 

time for 4 full weeks, they are rewarded to an 

afternoon of lots of fun, games and ice-cream! 

How exciting does that sound? So parents, 

please ensure your child is in school everyday 

and on time so they can enjoy a well deserved 

reward.  

Please remember that  hay fever is not an illness there-

fore we will not authorise the absence. Please give your 

child antihistamines and send them in. Staff are more 

than happy to monitor your child and ensure they are 

well enough to remain in school. If for any reason, your 

child becomes unwell, we will always ring and inform you 

to come and collect.  

For minor ailments such as headaches or other types of 

pains, please give your child some pain killers and send 

them in, you can drop a message on Class Dojo, or inform 

staff in the morning about this. We will always keep an 

eye out for them. Rest assured that they won’t be left 

alone.  



Nursery AM 82.05% 

Nursery PM  92.93% 

Rec HCA 85.34% 

Rec Mem 

Fox 

90.09% 

1 Darwin 99.46% 

1 Goodhall 89.92% 

2 Galileo 91.81% 

2 Mathai 94.17% 

3/4 Dali 92.31% 

3 Matisse  91.38% 

3 Kahlo 94.4% 

4 Hockney 93.92% 

4 Warhol 90% 

5 Ijliya 88.04% 

5 Nobel 92.61% 

5 Shaw 81.82% 

6 Anderson 92.74% 

6 Singh 

Bhatti 

98.79% 

This weeks attendance 
figures  



Unauthorised leave 
In March, we had sent home a briefing sheet from Bradford Council on how 

they will follow up absence due to unauthorised leave during term time.  

Absence due to unauthorised leave during term time can include holidays dur-

ing term time and travel to other countries to visit family and attend celebra-

tions and events.   

A decision has been made by Bradford Council to change their approach.  

When families  

• take two or more periods of unauthorised leave in a 12-month period  or  

• when a period of four or more weeks of unauthorised  leave is taken.  

 

Bradford Council will take the option to start legal proceedings using the magis-

trates’ court, instead of issuing a penalty notice as they do at the moment. 

This means that parents may receive a significantly higher fine (up to £2,500 

per child, per parent) if found guilty, and will receive a criminal record, which 

may be reportable to employers. In rare circumstances, magistrates can consid-

er a custodial sentence for up to 3 months.   

It’s important that you are aware of this change so that you can take this infor-

mation into consideration when deciding whether or not to take a period of un-

authorised leave during term time. 

This change came into force from 1st April 2023.  

As a school and Trust, we support the decision of Bradford Council: education is 

priceless.   

Please note, we will be sending out attendance related letters today about 

your child’s attendance. Please get in contact with Ms Watson if you require 

any addition help/support.  



Reminders… 
• Breakfast club is £1. Please make sure you pay via 

parent pay. If there is any outstanding balance, a 

letter will have been sent to you individually.  

• School dinners is £2.20 per day, please ensure your 

child's dinner money is brought up to balance.  

• If your child is late to school, you MUST escort them 

into the building.  

• We have introduced new menu’s for the summer 

term. Please find them at the end of this newsletter. 

• We are a Halal kitchen. 

• Monday 1st May is bank holiday - School is closed 

for all pupils.   

Leadership thought of the week: 
















